HALKIRK DISTRICT BENEFIT FUND

(Registered Office: 28 Queensgate, Inverness, IV1 1YN)

Registered Number: 281781 (Scotland)  Scottish Charity Number SC039254

MINUTES OF THE SIXTH ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING (AGM), HELD IN THE ROSS INSTITUTE, HALKIRK, CAITHNESS ON 6th OCTOBER 2011 AT 7.30 PM

PRESENT:

Mrs K Cartwright (Chairperson) Mr S Mills, Mr N Fraser, 

                                 Mr D Munro and Mrs K E G Coghhill (Trustees) and 22 

                                 Members 
APOLOGIES:          6 MEMBERS
IN ATTENDANCE:  Ms Kathy Thomas (Reid & Fraser, Chartered 
                                 Accountants and Independent Examiners to Halkirk 
                                 District Benefit Fund and Mrs S Reilly (Secretary)

OPENING REMARKS:

Mrs Cartwright thanked all members for their attendance at the Sixth Annual General Meeting (AGM) of Halkirk District Benefit Fund.  She introduced the current directors and Ms Kathy Thomas of Reid and Fraser.  

1.  To Confirm Approval of the Minutes of the AGM held on 26.11.09

     The Minutes were proposed by Mr J Banks as being a true record of the 
     meeting and seconded by Ms Carol Robertson.

2.  To receive the Directors’ (Trustees) Report and Financial Statements for

     the year ended 31 March 2011, together with the Report of the 

     Independent Examiners:

     Ms Kathy Thomas of Reid & Fraser gave a brief verbal explanation of the 
     Report and Financial Statement.  Questions were invited but there were none.

     At this point Mrs Cartwright thanked Ms Thomas for taking the meeting

     through the accounts and Ms Thomas left the Meeting.

3.  To Re-elect or elect not more than five Directors:
     Mr Cartwright explained that two of the current directors Mr Stuart Mills and
     Mr Douglas Munro had to stand down but were willing to be re-elected.  She 

     also informed the members that Mr Gillian Coghill has been co-opted on as 

     Director in February 2011 and was now standing for election.  There was one

     other nomination, Mr David Busby had been nominated by Mr Donald Mackay

     and was willing to serve as a Director.  As there were only four nominations 

     for five Directors’ posts all four were duly elected and no ballot was required.
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     Mrs Cartwright thanked Mr Busby and welcomed him to the Board.

4.  To re-appoint Reid & Fraser as Independent Examiners to the Company.

     All members present agreed that they were content to retain Reid and Fraser

     as Independent Examiners and this was proposed by Mr Donald Mackay and 

     seconded by Mr David Busby.

5.  To authorise the Directors to determine the Independent Examiners

     remuneration.

     This was proposed by Mr Carol Robertson and seconded by Mrs Kathryn 
     Cartwright.

SPECIAL RESOLUTIONS:

6.  To Amend Article 6.1 to  reduce the number of members required for
     a quorum at an AGM.

     Mrs Cartwright explained that 21 members were currently required to make

     up a quorum at the AGM and that over the past couple of years HDBF had 

     struggled to get that many members to attend and that in 2010 the AGM had

     almost had to be postponed.  It was suggested that in future only 15 members

     need be present for a quorum.  This was agreed and proposed by Mr Donald

     Mackay and seconded by Mrs Cathy Busby.

7.  To Amend Article 4.1 to specify that the means, in future, by which 

     notice is given to members of the AGM and any other meetings, shall

     be done in a local newspaper.

     This was discussed and issues were raised, such as why all people could on 

      the electoral roll could not be members automatically.  Mrs Cartwright 

      informed the meeting that this suggestion had already been raised but 

      advised against by our solicitors as it would be very difficult to manage.  She

      added that this was something that could be looked at again in the future 

      especially with regard to local community groups.  It was agreed to amend

      Article 4.1 and this was proposed by Mr Stuart Mills and seconded by Mrs

      Gillian Coghill.

6.  Any Other Business:

     Mr H Holmes said he still could not access the website and asked about the

     password and login details.  Mrs Cartwright pointed out that these details 
     were on the second page of the Notice of the AGM.  Mr Holmes told the

     meeting that he had been away and by the time he got his paperwork for 

     the AGM it was too late to nominate someone to stand as a Director.   Mrs

     Cartwright suggested he contact Mrs Reilly, the Secretary with details of this

     person as we could possibly co-opt them on during the year rather than 

     waiting for the next AGM.
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Mrs Cartwright told the meeting that the Directors had been very happy with 

the publicity Halkirk District Benefit Fund had received with a half page article in the local press and that it was hoped to keep up the momentum this year.  She said the RWE Npower Renewable who operated the turbines at Causymire had been delighted with our newsletters and the press report and again informed the meeting that individuals may apply for funding and parents or guardians of those under 18 could apply on their behalf.
There being no further business the meeting closed at 8pm
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